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 TOWN OF SCITUATE   


600 Chief Justice Cushing Highway 







Scituate, Massachusetts 02066








Phone:  781-545-8716








FAX:  781-545-8704
Public Building Committee
Tuesday February 9 2016
Scituate Board of Selectmen’s Hearing Room
7:00 pm
In attendance: 
Carl Campagna, John Lemiux, Mark Thompson, Tricia Vinchesi, Jessi Finnie, Shawn Harris, Joe Sullivan, Ashley Gonzalez. Jacqueline Carr, Steve Theran, Deputy Al Elliot, Conrad Ellos, Alan Brown, Karen Canfield
Absent: Ed DiSalvio, David Capelle, Toni Snee, Nancy Holt, Mike Heger, Chief John Murphy, Chief Stewart, Don Walters,
1. Meeting Called to Order – 7:11pm by Carl 
2. Agenda unanimously approved
3. Meeting Minutes  1.26.16- 1st motion Jacqueline 2nd Tricia
Public Safety Complex update from OPM:
Jon presented the team with the weekly construction update; they continued stripping topsoil at the northwest corner of the property. The excavation of unsuitable subgrade soils in pavement areas is ongoing and excavation has begun. There was a large amount of boulders that were uncovered which will be buried in the berm. This work will be completed on T&M not to exceed $5000. The coordination of the pre-installation meetings is ongoing. 
Carl: can the boulders we used as esthetics in the landscaping?
Alan: we think will hide most in the berm, then after we will decide what is left. My concern if we present different landscaping designs with planning and conservation, we don’t want to change what we went through. 

Jon: we may have to look at creative solutions
Jacqueline: is there a value to these boulders?
Jon: It would cost us money to crush and haul them. It would be another thing if we had to install them within the landscape.  
The MASS Dot waterline permit has been issued we are still awaiting the curb cut permit. The concrete company did purchase this as a winter job and are prepared to work through the conditions. Mark spoke to the radio tower foundation, there was pricing from northeast network and home network. Chief Murphy has identified a pole for the grid we need to work on how this can be constructed. 

Alan: did the proposal you get have a design for the layout? 

Mark: we would need specs from them; we need to make sure the wind loads can support this. 

Tricia: we need confirmation from nation grid if we are getting the pole, and if not we will move on but we have to do this quickly

Al: there is no firm answer as of yet
Tricia: we have the design from northeast tower already
Mark: based on the work done now we have suitable soil condition? This relied on their proposal

Jon: we have removed the unsuitable. Every pole has different anchor bolts.
Tricia: what are we planning to go forward with is it the lower pole?

Mark: yes this was our direction but the chief had hopes nation grid might donate one. 
Tricia: I don’t want to rely on national grid, and we don’t know how long they could take; the change order was included in their budget. 

Review of pending Change Orders:
PR1 revised septic system location and layout and associated under slab plumbing
PR2 Add new drainage structures on RT. 3A right of way due to MassDOT requirements
PR3 Two options for adding dimming circuits at exterior light fixtures

Jacqueline: what is the dimming?
Alan: helps with the light pollution, planning asked to see this in the lot. 

PR4 Change class IV RCP to class V RCP per JD25.C14

Jacqueline: what was it missed in the bidding?
Alan: it was an oversight, there was no class IV

PR5 Reduce extent of Geotextile fabric and washed stone as required at pavement underdrain 

Alan: this could hopefully save us some money. 

-pricing is being complied on all above change orders; the septic is the most critical. 
Payment application # 2 for the total amount of: $448,115, general conditions,  concrete, masonry, HVAC and site work is included in this pay requisition. 

· Carl made a motion to approve payment application #2: 1st motion Tricia, 2nd Motion Jacqueline 

· Carl made a motion to accept PO form Nation Grid in the amount of 3614.99  1st motion carl 2nd motion Mark 

· Carl made a motion to approve: PO from Dore & Whittier for the total amount of $29516.81,  1st motion by Jacqueline,  2nd motion by Mark 

· It was noted that Tricia has the same rights and privileges as a full member and is able to vote. 

 Budget Appropriation review 

No update at this time 
Library Update: 

John Christenson updated the team on the ongoing construction. The first course of the CMU block has been installed. With the good weather the masonry constructor has been able to get up the walls on the north side as well as some east walls. The water proofer’s have been able to tackle some key areas. The foundation for the elevator pit was water proofed and backfilled. The contractor has the leveling plates installed and we will be in good shape for the steel. The change order work for the foundation of the piers is completed. Joe informed the team that one neighbor had complained, it had to do with the recent heavy rains, we did install a berm which has been successful and there has been no problems since then. 
Tricia: steel delivery was for January which we pushed out for March?

Conrad: we have worked hard to get it on site as quick as possible with fabrication

Joe: as a team we looked over the 3 week look ahead to see if other items could be installed to make up time for the items that we had to delay. 
Tricia: with the recent snow how is the weather now going to affect the contractor?
John: the contractor has a ground warming machine on site, to help us pour grout in to the CMU walls then they put the blankets over afterwards. They are bringing in a plow guy to move the snow. The interior footings and anchor bolts are being put in place to land the steel. 

Joe: even with the snowfall we were able to use the blankets to expose work. The other challenge is the wet conditions, we have put pits with stone and sump pumps to help the water levels to drop and we can get concrete. 
Tricia: in terms of pouring foundation is it that ongoing?
John: we are basically done
Tricia: this was bid for a winter foundation job correct?
Joe: they had winter conditions in their scope, there is always a discussion

Tricia: we should not see any costs since this was bid a winter job

Conrad: it was noted in the schedule we were doing the masonry work during this time frame. 

Tricia: where are we left with contingency?
Jo: Currently at $ 262,969, pretty much where we were last time. 

Review of pending Change Orders

PCO 21 for additional rebar per SK 18 $1400
· Carl made a motion to approve PCO21 : 1st motion Jacqueline 2nd motion Tricia

Joe did not submit the PCO for duct work asbestos; he working with the sub on the labor of this and plans to resubmit. 
Conrad updated the team that he is waiting on the framing numbers, the first two were high and we have reached out to local framing contractors. 
Jessi: this was based on a number Castagna estimated for us

Carl: what is raising the cost, the material?
Joe: Material and labor, the framing is very involved. 

Tricia: when do you hope to see this number?
Joe: they wanted to award this Monday but with the weather it was delayed. 

Conrad: there is this CO and the extension of time for Castagna
Tricia: Is this the time delay per Diem because of the abetment?
Conrad: we presented 6 weeks to the selectmen, we have already given them 2 weeks, and it looks like the steel won’t be much later than expected. 

· Carl made a motion for payment requisition #5 in the total amount of: $176721.14 
1st motion Jacqueline 2nd motion Jessi
Budget Appropriation review
No update at this time
Other Business: 
Jessi is waiting on a proposal for interior signage and will plans to present this next week. 
Adjournment: 8:14 pm 1st motion Jacqueline, 2nd motion Tricia
Respectfully submitted, 

Lindsey DeSimone, Recording Secretary

4

